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Boronia Park Public School

Newsletter
Email: boroniapk-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au       Website: www.boroniapk-p.schools.nsw.edu.au       
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Term 3 Week 5





      
          



           15 August 2022
	WEEK'S EVENTS

	All week
	Student Led Conferences

	Tuesday 16 Aug
	Class and portrait photographs

	Wednesday 17 Aug
	Sport and extracurricular photographs

	Thursday 18 Aug
	Sibling photographs

	COMING EVENTS

	Monday 22 Aug
	Earthkeepers camp Information evening – Year 4 parents

	Monday 22 Aug
	P&C Executive Meeting @7:30pm

	Tuesday 23 Aug
	New Parent Information evening


PRINCIPAL’S REPORT
As we move into Week 5, I feel yet again obligated to remind everyone that the presence of COVID-19 remains within our school. I am still regularly being notified of positive cases within our school community, in students, staff and parents. A reminder yet again, if your child is unwell or displaying any flu-like symptoms, please do not send them to school. If your child is a household contact to a positive case of COVID-19, and they are not presenting with any symptoms, they are required to take a RAT test daily and if possible, wear a mask to school. Whilst masks remain not compulsory, they are highly recommended. Ventilation remains a priority within our school, and all events will be run in a COVID safe manner.
Student Led Conferences will be happening this week. This is a valuable opportunity for our students to be able to explain their learning journey with their parents and I thank all families who have taken up the opportunity to make a time. If you have not done so yet and wish to do so, please directly contact your child’s classroom teacher.
Last Thursday night Year 5 celebrated the culmination of their Big History program with a Showcase event where students presented to their parents their Mars projects that they have been working on. Congratulations to all involved, including Mr P, Miss Alcock, Miss Kilmore and Ms Colonna (our Big History leader), who put in so much effort to ensure a successful event. Thank you also to our parents for your support in attending this special event.
Mrs Ward

DEPUTY PRINCIPAL’S REPORT

This week will be a busy one with our Student Led Conferences and school photographs. We get to celebrate our students’ learning so far and have photos to commemorate this year.
THE IMORTANCE OF ARRIVING ON TIME
Arriving at school and class on time ensures that students do not miss out on important learning activities scheduled early in the day. 
Arriving on time:
· It helps students learn the importance of punctuality and routine.
· Gives students time to greet their friends before class.
· Reduces classroom disruption.
Lateness is recorded as a partial absence and must be explained by parents.
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Mrs Taylor
OFFICE REPORT
REMINDER: PLEASE DO NOT ENTER REQUESTS FOR EXTENDED LEAVE ON COMPASS.  
Extended leave forms are available on the school website.
REMINDER: All enquiries should be directed via email to the class teacher using the Compass App and not the school office.

REMINDER: Please call the school office 10 minutes prior to collection of a student who is leaving early.

NOTES RECENTLY SEND HOME

· Smile Concert – K-6
· Safe Transitions Seminar – Stage 3

· Year 4 Brewongle Environmental overnight excursion
AWARDS
Congratulations to the following students for recently receiving their Gold Award:
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Sophie F 5K            Poppy S 4H              Riley A 6C
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Waunakee Mc 5A    Charlie W 6L           Know N 4H     

CREATIVE ARTS
All ensemble rehearsals are on as usual except Concert Band which is cancelled due to school photograph set up. 

[image: image17.png]


UKELELE GROUP LESSONS
Inspiring and fun local guitar/uke teacher Jake Jamieson is offering group lessons in ukelele at Boronia Park PS commencing this term with a minimum of 5 students in a class. Students in year 2 and up can apply. Lessons will be held on Friday afternoons 4:10pm-5:10pm at school (venue tbc). Cost is $30 per 1 hour lesson. 
Please contact Jake: jakejamo@gmail.com 
0405 035 899
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SMILE CONCERT 2022 
Parents are reminded that all students are required to bring in plain black pants or leggings to wear on concert day with their Smile T-shirt. Class teachers will communicate all specific requirements for each class, grade or group item via email. 
Mrs Nylund 
DEBATING
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Congratulations to the Thunder team who have progressed to the regional knock-outs. They will debate against Turramurra Public School via zoom, with a date yet to be confirmed. 

Mrs Hunt, Mrs Mugglestone, Miss Kilmore

EARTHKEEPERS CAMP – YEAR 4 
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There will be a Year 4 Parent information evening session in relation to the upcoming Earth Keepers Camp on Monday, 22 August at 6:00pm in the library. We will discuss what students will experience whilst at camp. All parents/carers are strongly encouraged to attend. Students (and siblings) are asked to remain at home for this event.

Year 4 Teachers

ETHICS CLASSES 

Ethics classes are an alternative to non-scripture. An example of topics your children will be discussing this term are: Kindergarten: Disagreeing Is it okay to tell someone you think they’re wrong? Are there good and bad ways to go about voicing disagreement? Are there times when it’s really important for us to tell someone they’re wrong, for example, when someone might get hurt? Years 1 & 2: Courage or being brave. Years 3 & 4: How should we treat living things? Years 5 & 6: Drugs in sport Athletes do lots of different things to get an advantage, but what counts as an unfair advantage in sport? Loading up on carbohydrates before a race? Drinking coffee? Training at special high-altitude camps? Wearing a special swimsuit? Taking performance-enhancing drugs?
The best way to make sure there's an ongoing ethics program which reaches all ages at our school is to volunteer yourself. Or you could suggest volunteering to a friend or family member. Volunteering with Primary Ethics can start at age 18. Free training is provided, with online or face-to-face dates available this year. If you are interested in finding out more, please visit https://primaryethics.com.au/volunteer/ethics-teacher/ and email the BPPS Ethics Coordinator Ms Peni tessphoto@mac.com
LIBRARY 
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Final week! The Premier’s Reading Challenge closes this Friday, 19 August. Please contact your classroom teacher for login and password details to enter in 30 books (K-2) or 20 books (3-6). So far, 439 Boronia Park students have completed their challenge. Congratulations to the following students on completing their Challenge last week:

Ali K, Angus T, Baylee B, Carter B, Casper K, Georgia W, Kaiser C, Max M, Tom C KM, Hope G, Jahnieka L, James O, Sophie W, Walter H KS, Keira M 2/3B, Elliot R, Lewis R, Steph G 3G, Jacob D 5A, Maddie G, Patrick H 5K, Nils J, Tahlia J 6C.

Mrs Hunt

[image: image22.png]


SCHOOL PHOTOGRAPHS

School photographs are happening this week! Class photographs, portraits and some groups are on Tuesday, sport and extracurricular groups are on Wednesday and sibling photos are on Thursday. 

Students must wear their full summer uniform: a short-sleeved school polo shirt and shorts, a skirt or a skort. All students are to wear blue socks and black shoes.
On Wednesday, PSSA students must come dressed in their full summer uniform and bring their summer and winter PSSA uniforms. Recorder and band students are welcome to bring their instruments on Wednesday for their group photographs. On Tuesday, string ensemble students may bring their instrument for their group photograph. 

All orders must be completed online via the school photographer website: www.theschoolphotographer.com.au
Using our school code: X1669EL46B
Please note, sibling photographs must be ordered before Wednesday 17 August. 

Mrs Mugglestone & Miss Liong
SPORT 

RYDE ZONE ATHLETICS CARNIVAL
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Permission notes for our successful competitors to compete at the Ryde Zone Athletics Carnival will go out this week. The carnival will be on Thursday 25 August at the Sydney Olympic Park Athletic track.

WINTER PSSA 

Training and matches resume this Friday 19 August for further rounds of the winter competition.

Mr Smyth
P&C 

The P&C team remain busier than ever after our first successful Parents’ Night in the last couple of years. Fathers’ Day is coming soon – we’re looking forward to our kid’s artwork and B&E rolls – as is Spring High Tea with all its pampering!
Right now, we really need your help in our beloved canteen. We are so lucky to have a canteen open every day of the year unlike many other local public schools. It provides busy families and hungry kids so much - treats, time, reduced stress (damned lunchboxes!) and raises funds for the school being part of the P&C. It’s a win-win for everyone!
The school and P&C canteen subcommittee refurbished the canteen last year and it looks fantastic. If you use the canteen, please put your hand up for one of the available shifts and times you can offer. Any help is appreciated! See the canteen section for details on how to volunteer – it’s easy and all online!
Our next general P&C meeting will be in week 9 on Monday 12 September. We continue to trial hybrid meetings with in-person and on-line conferencing and will roll out some more formal guidelines for this soon. We’ll have our usual reports and updates including progress on the due diligence process for the BPCC coming under the P&C umbrella. If you have any items you’d like to raise or consider, please email Simon Fleet at bppspandc.secretary@gmail.com  
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DONATE BLANKETS & NON-PERISHABLES TO PROJECT KINDNESS
Please join us in supporting Project Kindness by donating clean blankets and non-perishable food items for those doing it tough this winter.
You may recall last year we collected school shoes for Project Kindness, a Sydney based charity founded by Clementine Hartson.
This elicited such a fabulous response that, Clem approached us to see if we could help collect:

· clean blankets (no other sheets/bedding please)

· non-perishable food items (e.g. boxed cereals, canned veg/fish, muesli bars, poppers)
If you are able to help out please drop your items into the Project Kindness bin located outside the school office.
Or if you prefer you can visit the online Kindness Shop and buy a Kindness Pack which they hand deliver to those in need: https://shop.projectkindness.com.au/ 

Don't forget to give yourself a pat on the back for being so kind!

DADS / FATHER FIGURE & KIDS CAMP
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We’ve now confirmed details for our 3rd Dads/ Father Figure & Kids Camp. Bring your kids along (happy for Mum’s to bring kids along as well as we don’t want kids to miss out).  Please email me (bppsdadsgroup@gmail.com) for details but a quick summary is below:
Dates: Two nights, 16 & 17 September @ NRMA Lakeside, Narrabeen
Cost:  $130 for two nights for 2 people camping on a powered site. NRMA will confirm cost when you book.

How to book:  Contact NRMA Lakeside directly quoting reference 257436 Boronia Park PS Dads Group SEP2022

What to bring: You’ll need to bring everything – they have pretty good facilities so check out the website.

What if I don’t want to camp: Email NRMA with our booking reference – they have cabins available for $$ - you could share with other non-camping dads & kids.

Please let me know (with your mobile number) when you have booked and I will add you to a WhatsApp group.

Tom Hollings (Dads Group Leader)
P&C EVENTS UPDATE
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Online Auction and Parents Night

The Parents Night and Online Auction was a big success! Together with your support we raised $24,472, and some reserved donations to make the High Tea and golf day event extra special. We would like to acknowledge the generous support of all the local businesses that contributed to our fundraiser and would appreciate your support to shop local!
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Fathers’ Day Gifts

Last days to get your orders in for Fathers’ Day. This year, we are trying out a new model, where the children will be contributing to the making of the gifts for dads, father figures and all the significant others in their lives. The teachers are putting in some class time to help produce these framed artworks that will last for many years to come. We hope you enjoy the finished product - and remember to get your orders in by Thursday 18 August! Thank you to all the teachers for their contribution to this.
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Fathers’ Day BBQ - Friday 2 September

We will be celebrating Fathers’ Day and all the father figures on Friday morning, 2 September before school starts (7:30am-9:15am). There will be delicious bacon and egg rolls and hot coffee - perfect the morning after Dads’ and Father Figure drinks at Sporties! The children will enjoy having the dads on the grounds and we look forward to celebrating with you, while bringing the school community back together. Gold coin donation appreciated. Please RSVP to Jessica Collins at bppspandc.fundraising@gmail.com. 
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ALLTHANKS TO OUR AMAZING PARENTS AND SCHOOL COMMUNITY!

OurTarget .. .. . .

$100,000++

$100k ralsed wil allow us to fund our new
library + literacy initatives and School
Learning Support Officers

Cominy up - High Tea, Fathers
Day, Golf Day
$40K+ target

Parents Night + Online Auction ..
$24.5K

FParent Voluntary Donatlons ...
$6K

Mothers Day Election+BBQ ...
$7.5K

2nd IIaM Uniform Shop

1) Libary & Horacy i - doigned o frthranourage a smtioo e valus

of esding rough e Hlrsry. e ook foward 0 opiisin e brary' eading &
ey abjctves

ot school. tay tunod or fnaliod plans of it 1 wxpeet.

2 Continusd support for weatons rograms within e chosl

Supplemantea by our o nvalusbl Seool Laaring Suppart Offcers (L0%)





Thank you for your continuing support!

BPPS P&C Team
CANTEEN

Mondays:
Sushi $3.70

Tuesdays: 
Roast chicken rolls $5.00

Salad boxes with chicken $5.50
Wednesdays:
Chicken and beef burgers 
Thursdays:
Sushi $3.70 
BUSY CANTEEN – HELP DESPERATELY NEEDED

The canteen continues to get busier and we need your help!

The new roster for Term 3 is now open. Along with our usual shifts, we’ve introduced new half day shifts on Thursdays and Fridays to help manage the lunch time rush. There are also Friday afternoon ice block sales shifts available.

To make it easier for our volunteers the canteen roster is now online. If you know you have a free day coming up, jump online and add yourself to the roster.    
The roster can be found at or by scanning the QR code: https://signup.com/go/huwfTkq
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FRIDAY AFTERNOONS

The canteen is open on Friday afternoons from 3:20pm. Come by to get your end of week treats.

FRESH 4 KIDS – EAT FRESH & WIN 2022

The Eat Fresh and Win campaign is back for 2022. Commencing Monday 1 August and ending Friday 16 September 2022, each time a student makes a healthy selection from the canteen (fruit and/or vegetables), they are rewarded with a stamp on their entry form. Collect 2 stamps and you will receive a minor prize and go into the major prize draw. 
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Parent Information Evening
Tuesday 23 August, 2022 at 5:30pm

Kindergarten Orientation
Tuesday 1 November, 2022 from 9:40 - 12:00 noon
Tuesday 8 November, 2022 from 9:40 - 11:30am
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